
 
 
Dear Friends, 
 
I trust all is well with you all. 
 
I came back from two and half months in beautiful Nepal, leaving 
Kathmandu in 32 degrees C... arriving at Birmingham airport loaded like a 
packed mule!  
 
I keep working with the same crafstmen and women, talented, dedicated 
and honest souls. Many have become firm friends over several decades.  
They have been producing more elegant shirts for men and blouses for ladies 
in lovely printed cottons, new shawls and scarves in softest pashmina, eye 
watering handmade silver jewellery and decorative glass exclusively for the 
Galleries.  
 

  



 
 
Hand-knotted rugs using 100% Tibetan sheep’s wool dyed in pure 
organic/vegetable pigments are still regularly being commissioned for clients 
and for the Galleries. People can choose from over 400 traditional designs 
and can request particular colour combinations to suits their need, making 
each high quality rug totally unique. 
 
For more and more people, ethical production is as important as the quality 
of the product, and because I do not have to go through middle men but 
work and purchase directly from the makers, not only I appreciate the effort 
put into every piece that will be in the Galleries but we are also able to offer 
them at extremely competitive prices.    
 
 
The Gardens continue to attract and enchant visitors who appreciate the 
peace and beautiful energy of our place. This is the reward for us maintaining 
such a Haven. The roses, with over 40 new additions last autumn, are 
outstanding right now. The calendulas, coming from Buddha’s birthplace in 
southern Nepal, are well on their way to be again a riot of colour all Summer. 
 



 

  

 
The Himalayan Coffee Shop headed by our fabulous Raju has been very busy 
since it opened in mid-March. Many guests tell us they have missed his 
signature dhal soup and missed the peace and tranquillity of this Heavenly 
place. 



Our home-grown lettuces are already being harvested for the Salades 
Nicoises, only a few feet away, still very much alive by the time they end up 
on your plate. 
 

 

 



I hit the floor running and resumed my Sound Sessions with Singing Bowls and 
Gongs at the Galleries. We added more dates as they are booking up so fast. 
To know more about them and about the benefit of the vibrations emitted by 
these extraordinary healing tools and to book in order to attend, go to the 
page The Healing Sound Centre on our website. 

The newsletter is like a journal for the many that follow us and want to catch 
up and it may be an eye opener for our many new friends to the Galleries 
and to my social work.  

My two and half months in Nepal were action-packed, they always are. 



Tom joined me for the last two weeks to meet some of the new children we 
have taken on and to attend the Hand Over of the earthquake resistant 
Community Building we sponsored in Etay village. More below. 
 
From the beginning of my relationship with Nepal and its amazing people 
back in 1980, the bond based on trust and respect has always been my 
guideline. My yearly visits mean that I am able to closely monitor our help to 
our various projects and to the many disadvantaged young and not so young 
souls (23 to date) in rural Nepal to have a better life (and in some cases simply 
a Life) knowing that hard-to-raise funds have been used wisely.  
 
 
I shared my time between the Kathmandu valley with my suppliers and close 
friends and with the small village of Etay, a typical small community in rural 
Kavre district some two hours from the capital.  
For those new to my social work in Nepal, Etay is where Namo Buddha 
Boarding School and the earthquake resistant Community Centre we have 
built are located.  
 
Namo Buddha Boarding School is the private school where many of the 
children we sponsor study and live. Most are from really struggling families 
and, for those who have been abandoned by their parents at an early age, it 
is their only Home.  
All are growing up fast and doing really well with many achieving high grades 
with excellent exam results. 
 

 
 
We have many requests for news of little Anish, our brave now 17 years old 
boy with serious kidney issues. Life has dealt him a difficult hand but, with your 
financial support, the costly treatment he is following for his kidneys not 
processing protein naturally is working. It is still slow but there is progress so we 
must keep on.  



As l mentioned in a previous Newsletter, Anish and his parents are well aware 
of the interest, love and financial support many of you have shown and they 
want to thank you for it. This support makes such a big difference to simple 
folks like them, feeling overwhelmed by events. 

The news about little Rabin and his sister Rabina are good as both are well 
and now studying and boarding at Namo Buddha School. Their Mum was 
offered a position as staff in the school and after her children settled in their 
new surroundings and made many friends with the other children we care for, 
she chose to return to her village. Relatives of her dead husband helped 
rebuild the small house damaged by the landslides and she has been offered 
work on others land. Mum and her children see each other during holidays, so 
all is well. 

You may already know that unlike many charitable organisations, The Alain 
Rouveure Nepal Fund is a UK registered charity with next to no administration 
costs. My yearly travels and stays over in Nepal are wholly funded by the 
Galleries and by myself in order that the money raised in donations can go 
directly where it is meant to. 
Funds for a small charity like ours are difficult to raise so any financial 
contributions make it possible for us to keep Anish alive and the other children 
under our care healthy, educated and most importantly in a world where 
child trafficking is getting worse every year, safe.  
We thank you for your contributions. Please keep them coming if you can and 
share this information with your Friends. 



My yearly duties in coaching and de-stressing Year 7 to10 students before 
sitting their exams were again very well received and bearing fruits with high 
grades achieved by most. Pep talks and grounding meditations with the 
sound and vibrations of singing bowls always do the trick. It is all about taking 
the stress and the fear away so that their minds can concentrate on 
downloading the information in a calm and collected manner.  
Our Year 10 students were able to enter the exam centre with smiles on their 
faces rather than the rounded shoulders the kids from other schools have. All 
did well and the grades are expected to be high this year again, which will 
be a relief to the parents.  

Now a tradition, on the last day of the academic year ending in April, we 
treated the whole school to ice-creams. Perfect lines of disciplined children 
from Nursery to Year 10 kept us busy. Helped by Tom and my 7 best Nepalese 
friends now members of The Alain Rouveure Nepal Fund, Nepal, we dished 
out 14 large cartons of real ice-cream in 1000 cones, heavily loaded, to the 
600 students and staff !  





Also a yearly tradition, some of the children we sponsor from different districts 
came to stay with us at the Monkey House in Kathmandu, their home full of 
happy memories and toys. Our school Head Teacher Aman accompanied 
the other children by local bus to the capital. After a big healthy breakfast, 
we took everybody to the Amusement Park for a 4 hour marathon of rides, 
thrills and laughter.  
At 70 this year, l can tell you that l had to keep my wits about. As our children 
range from 5 years old to 23, we had to operate like a military campaign so 
no-one would miss the age-appropriate rides but also no-one would be lost or 
left behind in the crowds.  



The Hand Over of the “Pati”, the earthquake-resistant Community Centre in 
Etay village, was a success and a relief.  
It had been 10 years since the terrible and devastating earthquakes of May 
2015 that brought so much destruction and distress all over Nepal. Etay did 
not escape and many lost their homes and had to live under plastic and tin 
roof with rodents for years. Although most have since rebuild their homes and 
their lives, the Nepal Government has not made any provisions for future 
disasters in a land that sits on a major geological fault - We have, thanks to all 
the generous souls in the UK who supported and helped us finance this 
essential project. 





This unique building with its reclaimed and restored carved windows and 
pillars looks like the original 18th century edifice that was collapsing. We 
enlarged the footprint by two folds and it has eye-watering engineering 
specifications. It was designed to safely shelter over 300 people on three floors 
in case of future disaster.  
The building, under construction, had been used for the past 4 years by the 
villagers for official functions and festivals whilst we were raising funds to 
complete the project. It was wonderful and a relief to officially hand over the 
keys to the Etay Community.  

As with every building of note in Nepal, whether a Religious or a Municipal 
building, a visible record of its date of construction and of the donors is 
traditionally on display. Instead of names of donors being painted on bricks 



inside the Hall under the “Buy a Brick” for donation scheme as originally 
planned, l was advised that an engraved plaque set at the front of the 
building would be more in keeping with traditions and would be much longer 
lasting. As a result, we were able to unveil the list of donors on the smart 
granite for all to see. Those who contributed to the scheme now have their 
name for posterity, encouraging perhaps a personal visit… 





The brief speech l delivered to the Community and the Local Press reminded 
everybody of how much impact the 2015 disaster had all over the World and 
on how many kind souls this predicament had touched in the UK, enough to 
want to make a lasting difference to folks less fortunate than them.   

We are so grateful to the kind souls who donated to this particular project. 
You have to be extremely proud of this achievement and legacy. The Pati is a 
safe place, a valuable gift from us to a small rural community that could 
never have afforded it for its members and future generations. 

We would like to thank you for your support of the Galleries and Coffee Shop 
and for your interest in our small charity, the Alain Rouveure Nepal Fund, for 
your encouragement and continued financial support. 

Together we truly make a real difference where it matters. 

You can make your donation by Bank Transfer to 

The Alain Rouveure Nepal Fund 
LLOYDS TSB  30 95 75 

Acc 222 38 668 

By cheque made to the ARNF  
sent to The Galleries,  

Todenham Near Moreton in Marsh, GLOS GL56 9NU 



We wish you all the very best and look forward to seeing you soon, 

and the amazing Team at the Galleries and at the ARNF 


